
SUNDAY, AUGUST 21 21st Sunday of Ordinary Time  
MASS INTENTIONS/SCHEDULE 
 
MONDAY, AUGUST 22 The Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
8:00AM – Communion Service- Deacon Don  
TUESDAY, AUGUST 23 St. Rose of Lima - First Day of School 
7:30 AM Rosary 
8:00 AM L/D Bert & Irene Ellerbrock Family 
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 24 St. Bartholomew 
7:30AM Rosary  
8:00 AM Cayla Fortman-Ross 
6:30-7:30PM Adoration   
7:30-8:30PM Extraordinary Minister Training 
THURSDAY, AUGUST 25 Sts. Louis & Joseph Calasanz 
7:30AM Rosary 
8:00 AM Tom Schroeder, Class of 1952 
7:30 – 8:30PM Choir practice 
FRIDAY, AUGUST 26 
7:30 AM Rosary 
8:00 AM L/D Arnold Borgelt Family, L/D Elaine Ellerbrock Family 
12:00 PM Rosary 
2:00pm Meadows of Ottawa 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 27 St. Monica 
8:00AM Poor Souls 
8:30AM Confessions 
4:00PM Confessions 
4:30PM Laura Recker, Alice Palte, L/D Ott Schnipke Family,  
              Carl T Stechschulte, Dana Vorst 
5:30 PM Baptism – Fr.  Matt 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 28 22nd Sunday of Ordinary Time 
7:25PM Rosary  
8:00AM L/D Harry & Odelia Nienberg Family, 
               L/D Albert & Elizabeth Roof Family, L/D Larry Kirkendall Family, 
               Jeff King 
10:30AM Jeanne & Bill Luttfring, Angela Schumaker, Ross Hansen,  
                 L/D Don Jostpille Family 
 
Will you help gather people to be a part of the reign of God? Pray to be open if God calls you to serve as priest, 
deacon, brother or sister. (Isaiah 66:18-21) 
 
For all who minister to God’s people, may they be effective proclaimers of the reign of God, we pray. 
 
READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY August 28 
Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29     Heb 12:18-19, 22-24a     Lk 14:1, 7-14 
 

I am away this week on vacation, I would like to thank Fr. Steve Schroeder for being available to 
cover the Masses so that I can be a way this week.  Over the past roughly eight weeks it has been 
great to get to meet so many of you and those who I have not met I look forward to soon meeting 
you.  It has been great to meet, and it is privilege for me to serve you as pastor.  Moving to Glandorf 
the pace of life has slowed down a little bit, but I know with school soon to start the pace of life is 

soon to pick up.  But before that I thought I would take some time for vacation.  In our scriptures 
today Jesus instructs us to enter through the narrow way, the narrow way living the way Christ points out to us.  Some 
days it is easy to live that narrow way and other days in can be hardest thing.  Regardless of what kind of day you are 
having I pray that you are living that narrow way that Lord is pointing out to you.  Fr.  Matt 

From the 
Desk of  

Fr. Matt 



 
The consensus of the readings this weekend is a calling back to the Lord of His people and of all people. In the book 
of Isaiah, the theme is that Israel's God is the Lord of all nations and that He is calling the people that are scattered 
across Babylon, to come back to Jerusalem to worship the one true, God. We are all called to Jerusalem to worship 
the Lord and that Jerusalem is the heavenly Jerusalem that we long for at the end of our time here on earth. In the 
Gospel reading Jesus says, "that only a few will enter the narrow gate and that many will attempt but won't be 
strong enough. We as followers of Christ builds strength by our prayer life. We get stronger by allowing ourselves a 
discipline that involves putting God first when we wake up and that prayer time starting out the day, gets us on the 
right track to enter the narrow gate. Ending the day with prayer also keeps us on the right path. How strong is our 
prayer life? Do we spend time in prayer each day or is this only a weekend time with God? Allow God into your 
hearts so He can make a difference in your life. Eventually we can then enter that narrow gate and spend eternity in 
that heavenly Jerusalem. Peace and may God be with you. Deacon Don 
 
WEEKDAY SERVERS: 
Tue.   8:00 AM: Eddie Duling, Jeff Schram 
Wed.  8:00 AM: Bob & Jackie Luttfring 
Thu.  8:00 AM:  Roger Schroeder, Gary Recker 
Fri.    8:00 AM: Gene & Rose Warnecke 
Sat.    8:00 AM: Ethan Weis, Lauren Weiss, Tyler Wrasman 
                                     Next Sunday August 28 
SUNDAY SERVERS:  
Sat.    4:30PM:  Sam Warnecke, Brandon Warnecke, Makenna Siefker 
Sun.   8:00AM: Anthony Kahle, Justin Kahle, Addy Grime 
Sun. 10:30AM: Hannah Brickner, Megan Brickner, Zachary Birkemeier 
 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS                   LECTORS 
  4:30  Geri Ricker                  Kathy Schmitz 
           Jan Schroeder                         Mary Rose Ellerbrock 
  8:00  Deb Schroeder                                     Connie Cassidy  
           Deb Burwell                                 Sharon Meyer 
10:30  Rose Warnecke                                           Tim Hansen 
           Gene Warnecke                                   Jeanne Schram 
SUNDAY GIFT BEARERS:  
Sat.  4:30 PM: Gary & Kathy Moening Family  
Sun. 8:00 AM:  Gib & Judy Schroeder Family 
Sun. 10:30 AM: Ron & Sue Bellman Family  
AUGUST USHERS: Sat. 4:30 PM:  Dale Evers, Matt Bockrath 
Sun. 8:00 AM: Elton Schroeder, Joe Schroeder  
Sun. 10:30 AM: Mike Siefker, Greg Nussbaum  
COUNTERS FOR SUNDAY: 4 
ROSARY NEXT SUNDAY:  Henry & Jane Kaufman, Sharon Meyer 
AUGUST FUNERAL ROSARY LEADERS: Gary & Diane Meyer, Jane & Joe Uphaus,  Ron Schmitz, Larry & 
Carolyn Dorn 

 
THE PRECIOUS BLOOD IS COMING BACK!!!! 

The Precious Blood will be coming back the weekend of September 17th and 18th.  Any one wanting a refresher 
training class on Extraordinary Ministers procedure that include the Precious Blood please come to the training on 
Wednesday, August 24th at 7:30pm in the Church 

 
WEEKDAY ADULT SERVERS, LECTORS AND DISTRIBUTORS 

Tuesday, August 23 – First day of school. All weekday Masses will be at 8:00am until Tuesday, September 5.  There 
will be an all school Mass on August 30th .  The CCD program will provide the servers, lectors and distributors for the 
all school Mass.   Kids will start attending Mass on a regular basis starting September 6th.  On Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday Mass will be at 8:00am and on Tuesday and Thursday Mass will be at 8:45am this year.   We will need our 



weekday Adult lectors, distributors, & servers to cover until Tuesday, Sept 6th, except on August 30th.  We will need 
adult lectors and distributors every Monday, Wednesday and Friday.   Tuesday and Thursday will need the Adult 
distributors.  
If anyone is interested in becoming an Adult server and serving on a monthly basis during the weekday, please 
call Elton Schroeder 419-890-3580 

 
TRAINING FOR EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION 

Wednesday, August 24, 2022 at 7:30pm in the Church 
Any high school student (16 years or older) or Adult that is interested please call the rectory (419)538-6928.  If you 

want a refresher or need some clarification please come to the training. 
 

TRAINING FOR LECTORS 
 Will be rescheduled.  Keep an eye in the bulletin for new training date       
Any high school student (16 years or older) or Adult that is interested please call the rectory (419)538-6928.  If you 
want a refresher or need some clarification please come to the training. 

PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS 
Sunday, Sept. 18, 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in room 15 in parish center presented by Don Inkrott. Pre-register by calling St. 
John’s 419-538-6928.  Next class will be in 2023. Watch front of bulletin for dates. 
 
 “May an Industrious Charity and trust in God direct this holy undertaking.”       St. Gaspar del Bufalo 
 

Adult Faith Information 
Jeanette Schroeder – Coordinator, Diana Meyer, Jeanne Schram, Marlene Kleman, Deacon Don and Elaine 

Inkrott 
 

Instructions on how to sign in to the study  “Learn how to Embrace the gift of the Eucharist”  Go to 
webpage Eucharisticrevival.org Click on LEARN at top of page Scroll down “Learn how to….Eucharist” Click 
sign up, Scroll down to Watch 1st Chapter, Click sign up Now for free (See box how to get started) Click 
Register Now if it’s 1st time or "Click here" to Login if returning to study. Scroll down “Learn how 
to…..Eucharist” & click on it. It’s free and all the other studies in Revive are free also. Questions call Jeanette 
419-890-3724 
 
Ideas to watch on FORMED.org 
Sacrament Banner:  “Presence” 
4 videos 25-35 min. + 1 for Parents, + 1 for Children 
Kids Banner:  The Value of Life - 22 min. 
The Search Banner:  7 videos, 25-35 min each 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION FOR SEPTEMBER WILL BE MOVED TO THE SECOND 
SATURDAY,DUE TO PARK FESTIVAL, after 4:30 Mass until 8:00 on Sunday mornings. 
Saturday/Sunday, September 10th/11th . Sign-up sheet is available on the radiator in the back of church or 
sign up on line using the following link.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4eaaab2ba7f85-adoration7 
 We would like at least two people signed up for each hour. If you can’t make it to church to sign in please call  Katie 
Verhoff 480-236- 7305. 
 
Save the Date: Women’s Welcome Retreat (formerly CRHP) will be held on October 1st and 
2nd 2022. Please consider taking a weekend and spend it in the presence of the Holy Spirit and 
other women from St. John the Baptist as we “Choose Hope” and grow closer to Jesus. For more 
information, call/text Kendra Vittorio 419-889-0793 or scan the QR code below to sign up!  
 
  

http://eucharisticrevival.org/
http://formed.org/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4eaaab2ba7f85-adoration7


 
THAT MAN IS YOU (TMIY) 
Attention all men:  We invite EVERY man, young or old, to join us (every week if you can!) Over 40 men in our 
parish attended regularly last year and we want you to see what you're missing. Help us spread the power of TMIY! 
Bring a friend, neighbor, brother, and anyone else; let's grow the number of men who are seeing and feeling the 
benefits of TMIY!  
How would you like to learn more about our Catholic faith? Become a better husband? Become a more loving 
father? Build friendships with other like-minded men? Are you looking to deepen your relationship with God? Do 
you want to be the best man you can be? TMIY "THE LIGHT OF MEN", YEAR 10, 
 Is Starting Saturday, September 17th, 
 6am-7:30am in the cafeteria. We are also offering  
Wednesday sessions again beginning September 21st, 
 7pm-8:30pm in Room 22. 
Contact Mike Karhoff for more information @ 419-796-0763,  
mbkarhoff@bright.net Or text TMIY-GLANDORF to 84576 
 

WEDDING BANNS 
I Amber Herman, of this parish, daughter of Ricky & Mary Lou Herman & Noah Emmons, of St. Barbara, 
Cloverdale, OH, son of Todd & JoAnn Emmons 

 
WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARISH FAMILY 

Derek and Erika (Meyer) Maag, 
Matthew and Katelyn Stechschulte and their children Ellie, Maeve, Isla, and Audra 

OUR FAITHFUL DEPARTED 
Please remember in your Masses and prayers the soul of  
Velma Warnimont.  Our sincere sympathy is extended Charles and Kevin Warnimont on the death of their mother, 
Velma; to Roger, Ace, Sydney, Don and Betty Nienberg on the death of their mother and daughter, Samantha 

 
Grade School CCD Information 

 Message from Tammy Schmitz for Grade School K-4 Religious Education  email at k4ccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
To All incoming CCD Kindergartener's and Parents: 
     You are invited to a Kindergarten Orientation on Thursday, August 25th at 6:30pm. 
I will share with you an overview of our program, details about Kindergarten, you will get to visit your child's 
classroom, and your child will get to spend some time with their CCD teacher in their classroom. We look forward to 
seeing you!   
 

Jr. High CCD Information 
Message from Mindy Recker for Jr. High Coordinator  email at jrhighccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
 
 

High School CCD Information 
Message from Ruth Gerding Coordinator of High School CCD email at 
hsccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
 
Parent letter for those who signed up for CCD will go out this week. 
 
Thanks and if you have any questions, please let me know. 
Ruth Gerding, Coordinator of HS CCD 
567-204-1275 
 

Youth Information 
 

  

mailto:mbkarhoff@bright.net
mailto:k4ccd@glandorfstjohns.com
mailto:jrhighccd@glandorfstjohns.com
mailto:hsccd@glandorfstjohns.com


 
                        Discovering My Purpose will be starting next Sunday, August 28, 2022. We will 
                        Be meeting on the fourth Sunday of the month at 7pm in the Parish Center  
                        Text Stacey Bennett 567-376-0125  for more information & to sign up. 
 
 
 
 
RCIA (Christian Initiation of Adults) INTEREST 
Our next session will start in September, 6:00 – 7:30pm, in our parish center. These sessions are  
open to all interested persons – those wishing to become a Catholic and for Catholics who wish  
to up-date themselves. We welcome you. If you are interested, please call the rectory 419-538- 
6928 to sign up 

 
ATTENTION K-4 GIRLS:  Would you like to learn more about virtues that help you get to 
heaven?  That is what Little Flowers Girls' Club is all about.  It consists of a monthly meeting, 
typically after school, for about an hour.  Your daughter will learn about a new virtue each 
month.  Any girl in grade K-4 that would like to join LFGC can register by August 31. 

Kindergarten girls will be bringing a registration form home from CCD the first full week of school. All others 
interested can find registration forms in the back of church.  For more info contact Heather Haselman 419-615-8438.   
 

DIACONATE FORMATION 
Mike Karhoff will be installed as a candidate for permanent deacon on Sunday, August 28th, during 10am mass at 
Our Lady, Queen of the Most Holy Rosary Cathedral in Toledo. This mass is open for the public to attend. The Rite 
of Admission to Candidacy for the Order of Permanent Deacon will be celebrated as part of this mass. Mike will be 
installed along with 14 other men from throughout the Diocese of Toledo. These men have completed 1 year of 
aspirancy during which they individually discerned God's calling for them. The installment as candidate begins the 
three year process of further formation to prepare these men to become permanent deacons in the church. 
CONGRATULATIONS MIKE!  Continue to pray for him during the  next phase of becoming a deacon!  
 
2022 DIOCESAN CELEBRATION OF WEDDING ANNIBERSARIES 
Our Lady, Queen of the Most Holy Rosary Cathedral 
October 9, 2022 | 3:00 p.m.  Thank you for your witness to the Sacrament of Marriage. The Diocese of Toledo will 
honor you and other couples celebrating 25, 40, 50, 60 and 60-plus years of marriage in 2022 at a mass celebrated by 
Bishop Daniel E. Thomas.  To register visit:  www.toledoanniversarymass.org 
 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 21 21st Sunday of Ordinary Time  
FERVORINO –. We are seen by others in different ways. Perhaps the name our family gives us is closest to our true 
identity. They know us best. Who do they say you are? 
Heavenly Father, 
 
Thank you for the gift of my child/children You have entrusted to my care. Please watch over them as they begin a 
new school year.  
Bless their teachers, school administrators, bus drivers, school support staff, friends and classmates. 
Keep them safe every day. I pray they may feel Your presence and know that You are always with them. Help them 
recall my loving  
words of support for them. Give them wisdom to make good choices, and an openness to learn new things. Fill them 
with knowledge  
and positive thinking. Help them overcome obstacles and shield them from negativity.  
Surround my child/children with good friends who also know and love You. Help them treat each other with 
kindness, fairness, and respect. May they treat each person they encounter as another child of God. Grant them the 
Grace to place their trust in You so they may know Your peace. Amen 

https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwVzUsOwiAQANDTlGXDDHSABQs33oPysdWWMUBMvL01efuXPRBJBYtBI5I3oNBosXuUiNICgtZW06zBOTSkKFIwS7STluXg-Ko88hz5FJt3pZiMSlJ2YCBSQrWWkHJBkCtYLQ6_jfGe1G3C-2XwkROHWvdPbj207xl6n7k9RPMhnXu9jscRauJW-njyVvt_-gGeCTWy


 
GLANDORF ST. BONIFEST is scheduled for Saturday, October 29, 2022!  More details to come. We would 
like to thank our 2 anonymous farmers for donating a steer for this year’s St.  Bonifest. Thank you for your 
generosity! 

 
2022 GRAND-orf Club August 14th winners are: John Schroeder and Barbara Kleman  
CONGRATULATIONS! The next drawing will be September 11th  in Cafeteria along with coffee & 
donuts by Barb and Pat Siefker. 

 
FIRST FRIDAY, SEPT 2nd, 8:00 am Mass, Novena, & Divine Mercy 12:00 pm Rosary; 1:00 – 4:00 Public 
Adoration of the Eucharist. Ending with Benediction at 4:00pm.  
 
FIRST SATURDAY, SEPT 2nd, No Mass or Confessions. Remember the all-day rosary. If you need a sub for 
praying the rosary, there is a list of subs back on the bulletin board in the center vestibule. 
 
GLANDORF PARK FEST, SEPTEMBER 2ND & 3RD. Mass is at 4:00pm on Sat., Sept 3rd at the Marian Shrine 
across from church. Remember to return your Park Fest 50-50 & garden club tickets that were mailed to you at the 
Park Fest. 
 
If you are interested in becoming a priest or brother of the Missionaries of the Precious Blood please contact the 
Vocations Office: Rev. Stephen Dos Santos, C.PP.S., Director of Vocation Ministry @ 937-228-9263 or connect with 
us on Facebook: Vocation Ministries Facebook Page or website vocation@cpps-preciousblood.org 
 

National Eucharistic Revival Update 
Corpus Christi began a three-year National Eucharistic Revival in the United States. The first year is 

a diocesan year. The second year (beginning June 2023) will be the parish year. Bishop Daniel Thomas 
has designated Pat Oedy-Murray as the Diocesan Point-Person along with a team of individuals from across the 
Diocese. Please get involved! Sign up to be a prayer partner at eucharisticrevival.org/get-involved. Your parish will 
share more information regularly. You can also visit toledodiocese.org/eucharist to stay updated on the latest 
information. 
 
JIM MURRAY MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING Sat., Aug. 27th, 2022. Shot gun at 8:00am at Maumee Bay Golf 
Course. Jim is the husband of Pat Oedy-Murray. Jim died in 2019. Pat is the sister of Diana Meyer. All proceeds will 
go to the Jim Murray Memorial     Scholarship Fund for Creighton Practitioners and Instrumental Music Education. For 
more information please see the website: https://jmurrayscholarship.org 
 
St. Peregrine Relic Veneration on August 27th after 10 am Mass at Maria Stein Shrine:  In addition to the large 
Cancer Prayer Service offered three times a year, the Maria Stein Shrine offers St. Peregrine Devotions after the 10am 
Saturday Mass on the fourth Saturday of each month. This short service includes praying the chaplet of St. Peregrine 
and veneration of his relic. 
 
Trip to Santa Clara Monastery for Mass, Mother Angelica’s Museum, Rhoda Wise’s Grave Site and Rhoda 
Wise’s House in Canton, Ohio on October 12, 2022.  Cost:  $93.00   Catered lunch and light breakfast included.  
Signup at the Mustard Seed, Glandorf, OH  Include trip payment when you signup.  Checks made payable to Connie 
Dehnart.  Taking a 27-passenger bus.  Please sign up by September 8, 2022 
GOOD NEWS CRUISE:  A Catholic Cruise that will change your marriage forever!  Royal Caribbean Harmony of 
the Seas January 15-21, 2023.  Visit GoodNewsCruise.com 
 

PARISHIONER’S HELP NEEDED AT ST.  JOHN’S 
St.  Bonifest Chairmen 
A three-year commitment and work with two other Chairmen 
Coordinate and organize the St.  Bonifest events  
Work with committee members to make sure things are ready 
Setup and tear down for the event, be available for any questions, make sure the booths have what they need  

mailto:vocation@cpps-preciousblood.org
http://www.eucharisticrevival.org/get-involved
http://toledodiocese.org/eucharist
https://jmurrayscholarship.org/


RCIA Coordinator (paid position) 
Plan RCIA schedule and classes with Fr. Matt and RCIA Catechists 
Complete registration and enrollment following Diocese of Toledo guidelines 
Plan Rite to Welcoming, Election and Easter Vigil 
Pre Cana-Coordinator (once a year in November) 
Setup for event and make sure all equipment that is needed is working 
Coordinate and organize the Marriage Prep Day (presenters, engaged couples, facility and food) 
Oversee the day and coordinate with the presenter’s  and keep things on time. 
In order to keep St.  John’s Parish thriving we need your help!!!!  If interested in any of these positions, please call the 
rectory 419-538-6928.  
 
Attention all Employees & Volunteers! All employees and those volunteers who work with children need to take an 
online or live workshop, online background check Selection.com and sign the Standards form every 5 years. Please 
check your Virtus Accounts and e-mails periodically. Virtus will be sending you very important e-mails with updates 
that you need to complete to be compliant with the Diocese of Toledo and the Dallas Charter. Please read and sign 
and do the requirements. Thank you! 

 
STEWARDSHIP 

August 14, 2022 Collection 
Adults $7,969.00 Auto Electronic Giving $1,931.25 
Loose $566.00 Children $115.00  Total: $10,308.25 

Thank you to all of you who have been continuing to make your Weekly/monthly contributions to your St. John’s parish family 
and for sharing your treasure, time, & talent with your St. John’s parish family! We are most grateful! 

Heartbeat needs sipper cups, size 4 Pampers Pure Protection or Hello Bello diapers, and newborn Pampers or Huggies. 
Ottawa Food Pantry needs the following items canned mandarin oranges, boxed potatoes all varieties plus mashed, pasta (no 

spaghetti), rice-a-Ronni, Knorr – side dishes, peanut butter, condiments 

Mustard Seed  
Gift Shop normal business hours 

Tues, Thurs, & Fri 9:00am - 5:00pm; Wed 12:00pm to 8:00pm;Sat  
8:00am - 1:00pm 

Phone number 419-538-7220  www.mustardseedgiftshop.com 
Store 53Brenda Maag 419-235-3106          Julie Barlage 419-303-5366 

 
 
 
 
 
  

Remember Those Who Went Before Us -August 21-27 
 
Albert J Konst 8/21/78 
Lucille F Leopold 8/21/97 
Robert E Honigfort 8/21/06 
Elmer A Stechschulte 8/22/83 
Alice M Jerwers 8/23/11 
Irene E Ellerbrock 8/23/15 
 

Edward W Smith 8/24/02 
James R Gillette 8/25/15 
Loretta T Ellerbrock 8/26/02 
Mary Ann Recker 8/26/15 
Gerald W Pester 8/27/13 

http://www.mustardseedgiftshop.com/


                                            St. John the Baptist Catholic Church             Sunday, August 21, 2022 
GLANDORF, OHIO 

St.  George Deanery / Missionaries of the Precious Blood 
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REGISTRATION-New members should register as soon as possible. Moving out? - please inform the rectory.   
INTERESTED IN SERVING YOUR PARISH?  If you are interested in becoming a Lector, Extraordinary Minister, Usher or in any other way please call the rectory 419-538-
6928.   
PARENT SESSIONS are required by the Toledo Diocese for Infant Baptism, Confirmation, First Eucharist, and First Penance.  
PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS – Next classes will be  September 18, 2022 from 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in room 15, in the parish center - presented by Deacon Don Inkrott. 
Pre-register by calling rectory (419-538-6928 ).  Stop by rectory to pick up your book.  
WEDDINGS: The Toledo Diocese requests all dates be set at the rectory at least 6 months in advance. Pre-Marriage Class required. Parties who recently joined our parish who 
do not live within our parish boundaries, or who do not belong to a family already registered in the parish; need to be aware that we cannot schedule a wedding date until six 
months after the time of registration.  The normal six-month preparation period would apply from that point. Normally only parishioners and those related to our parishioners 
marry here. Any other person needs prior permission of his/her pastor.  
MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASS Glandorf St. John’s will be having a 1—day class here in our cafeteria on Sunday, November 6, 2022 starting with the 10:30 Mass. 
This is a mandatory, 1-day class. Please register by calling the rectory.  
SACRAMENTAL RECONCILIATION/PENANCE  Saturdays 8:30am & 4:00pm.  
DO YOU HAVE YOUR LAST WILL AND TESTAMENT COMPLETED? DID YOU REMEMBER YOUR PARISH, ST. JOHN’S? 
DIOCESAN POLICY FOR CYO SPORTS – All players must be members of the sponsoring parish and/or educational system of the parish in order to play on the 
parish team.   
PARISH POLICY FOR HIGH SCHOOL CYO  Playing any sports this year? You are expected to attend both the Fall & Winter sessions of High School Religious Education 
Groups or Grade School CCD Classes---plus weekend Saturday or Sunday Mass. This includes all players, coaches and their families. Attendance at these groups/classes will be 
monitored and reviewed.  For each class missed, beyond 4 classes you will be sitting out one game. 
Parents, if your child is sick, please call or text Ruth Gerding at 567-204-1275 before class. This also includes the PUTNAM COUNTY GRADE SCHOOL BOY’S & GIRL’S 
CYO SPORTING TEAMS.  We kindly ask the cooperation of all concerned as we implement this church policy for the good of our parish.                                                                      (Fr. 
Matt– pastor & Mike Karhoff – Parish Council Pres.) 

ST. JOHN’S CONTACTS 
Rectory               538-6928                    Coordinator of Grade School K-4 Religious Education (Tammy Schmitz)   538-6335 
E-mail:             admin@glandorfstjohns.com     Coordinator of Jr High School 5-8 Religious Education (Mindy Recker)     538-6897 
Fax:              538-6147                                      Coordinator of High School Religious Education (Ruth Gerding)                 538-6897 
Web Page           www.stjohnglandorf.org             Pre-School Administrator/Lead Teacher (Lori Rump)                    538-6264 
                                                                                   Youth Director (Colleen Halker)                                                                       538-7268 
 
  

 

mailto:admin@glandorfstjohns.com
http://www.stjohnglandorf.org/
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